
PROBATE AND FAMILY COURT 

FOR CLARE AND GLADWIN COUNTIES 

 

Probate and Family Court is committed to ensuring the public’s safety as the 

County Building reopens.  The COVID-19 health crisis has required some 

changes to our normal operating procedure.  

 

• The Clare and Gladwin Courthouses are open to the public as of June 

15, 2020. 

 

• Please refer to the County’s policy regarding entry to the building.  

 

• The Court’s waiting rooms and courtrooms have limited capacity.  

The capacity limits have been posted on the courtroom lobby doors 

and the courtroom doors.  These capacities will be enforced pursuant 

to the Local Administrative Order in order to maintain social 

distancing. 

 

• Please be respectful of social distancing and the requirement to wear a 

mask when entering the court lobby and courtroom.  We are happy to 

provide a mask and gloves upon request.   

 

• Please Note:  The Court will continue to hold hearings electronically, 

by phone and/or video.  Please check your hearing notice for 

information regarding your hearing.  

 

• If you have questions, contact your attorney regarding your hearing.  

If you do not have an attorney, you may call the court. 

 

• You can reach the Probate and Family Court on the courts’ regular 

phone numbers: 

o Clare County – 989-539-7109 

o Gladwin County – 989-426-7451 

 

• Juvenile probationers should maintain contact with their Probation 

Officers as instructed in order to maintain safety. 

 



• If you wish to observe a hearing electronically, please contact the 

Court by phone for instructions.  The Court remains committed to 

public access. 
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